
9th June 2023 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

What a busy week we have had in School! 

 

This week we welcomed Mr. Phil Scott from OFSTED into School for our          

OFSTED Inspection. Many thanks to all  the people who completed the parent 

view form to help with this process and for all the messages of support. This has 

been much appreciated.  We will share the outcome of the inspection with you as 

soon as we receive the final report. I am hoping that this will be prior to the    

Summer holidays. 

 

As you can see from the flyer  the children have had an amazing week learning 

and doing some really interesting things including a virtual author visit. 

 

Many thanks to the Friends of Heddon School who organised a disco for the   

children today. As I write this I can hear the children singing and really enjoying 

themselves! Any funds raised will go towards further OPAL play equipment. 

 

I am aware that the weather has taken a turn for the better this week and it is    

becoming hotter and sunnier. If this weather continues into next week it is         

important that your child comes to School with a water bottle, sun hat and sun 

cream which they can apply themselves in order to stay comfortable. 

 

Well done to Year 3 with the best attendance this week of 99.3%.  

 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and that you have a fantastic weekend and 

that the weather remains warm and sunny. 

 

Mr. A. Wheatley,  

Headteacher    

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will me marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time. 

 

‘Whatever you do work at it with all your heart’  

        Colossians  3:23 

Class Attendance Class  Attendance 

Reception (Owls) 90.8% Year 3 (Gibside) 99.3% 

Year 1 (Wallington) 92.7% Year 4 (Lindisfarne) 97.6% 

Year 2 (Cragside) 94.7% Year 5 (Bamburgh) 95.2% 

  
Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
95.5% 



 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Exploring Northumberland Street with Year 1 

This week in year 1 we started our new history enquiry question where we will 

discover how Northumberland Street has changed. We looked at old photographs 

of Northumberland Street, that were taken in the 1950’s and 1960’s, and          

discussed what we could see in the photographs and how they let us know they 

were taken a long time ago. We then created a spider diagram to annotate a  

photograph in our history books.  

 

 

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



Exploring Colours with Year 2 

Year 2 have been learning about how lighter colours often stand out more than 
darker colours on a piece of artwork.  They have been making tints of a colour by 
gradually adding white paint to blue paint, to lighten the colour.  Next week we will 
use these on our sea landscape collage.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



Meeting an Author with Year 2 

Year 2 loved the author workshop with Alex Falase-Koya, the writer of Marv books 
and the Marcus Rashford series.  We created our own super suits in recognition 
of Marv's 'kindness and imagination' suit.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



What is Year 3’s New Text? 

In Year 3, we have started to think about our new text; we still don't know what it 

is! We have heard the word 'Varmints' and have explored vocabulary that could 

be linked. We have investigated some pictures from the text and have read some 

snippets, too. Lastly, we organised all of the clues we had gathered into a mind 

map before ordering them into a story prediction.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

A Fun Week with Year 4 

 

 

This week has been lovely! We have enjoyed music, sports and sunshine 
along with all of our usual learning. Here are some pictures of us enjoying our 
new gymnastic class, playing the ukulele and practicing our fielding skills     
during PE.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Protractor work with Year 5 

This week has been really enjoyable for Year 5 as we have been developing our 

protractor skills in Maths. We have been measuring angles and even drawing our 

own. We have become really confident with classifying, measuring and drawing 

angles. We also must remember to use the correct scale!  

 

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Design Technology in Year 6 

Year 6 worked hard in Design Technology to explore different joining techniques. 
We will be using these skills to help us when building frame structures. 
Next lesson we will focus on how we can use triangulation to reinforce structures.  

We are looking forward to Bee week next week, as part of our transition work. On 
Monday afternoon we will be meeting a local beekeeper who will be telling us all 
about the world of bees! 

 

 

 

 

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Dates for your Diary 

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 

w/b Monday 19
th
 June 

2023 
Year 6 Bee Transition Project 

Wednesday 21st June 
2023 

Music and Drama Showcase at 5pm in School Hall 

Thursday 22nd June 
2023 

Year 4 visit to the Victoria Tunnel 

Monday 26th June 
2023 - Friday 30th June 
2023 

Year 6 Visit to France 

Tuesday 27th June 
2023 

Year 3 to Dilston Physic Garden 

Friday 30
th
 June 2023 Armed Forces Day 

Monday 3
rd

 July 2023 – 
Wednesday 5

th
 July 

2023 

Bikeability for Reception using Balance Bikes which are    
provided 

Wednesday 5th July 
2023 & Thursday 6th 
July 2023 

Year 6 Transition Days to High School 

Friday 7th July 2023 
French Spelling Bee for Pele Trust Primaries                     
(selected children to attend) 

Friday 7th July 2023 
10am - RockSteady Concert for parents of children            
performing. 



 

Dates for your Diary 

 

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 

Friday 7
th
 July 2023 Archery Session for Year 5 

Monday 10th July 2023 
(am only) 

Newcastle Eagles STEM Event for Year 5 and Year 6 

Tuesday 11th July 2023 Year 6 at St. James’ Park for Toon Team Day 

Wednesday 12
th
 July 

2023 
Crepe Day for Year 5 and Year 6 to celebrate Bastille Day 

Tuesday 11th July 2023 
FLOW Project Exhibition at Ponteland High School -  

8.30am-6pm 

Wednesday 12th July 
2023 

FLOW Project Exhibition at Ponteland High School -  

8.30am-6pm 

Thursday 13
th
 July 

2023 

FLOW Project Exhibition at Ponteland High School 8.30am-
6pm including Choir Performance at 6pm followed by         
refreshments at Ponteland Primary School 

Friday 14th July 2023 
Sports Day - Further details about timings for each Key Stage 
will be sent out closer to the time. 

Friday 14
th
 July 2023 School Reports go out 

Monday 17
th
 July 2023 Moving Up Morning 

Monday 17
th
 July 2023 Parents Evening Drop In – 3.30pm-5pm 

Wednesday 19
th
 July 

2023 
Heddon’s Got Talent 1pm in School Hall (Children only) 

Thursday 20
th
 July 

2023 
Year 6 Leavers Assembly for Parents – 2pm in School Hall 

Friday 21
st
 July 2023 Summer Term Ends 


